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Williamsburg County School Board of Trustees'
Regular Board Meeting Minutes
Monday, August 23, 2010
Board/Staff Development Meeting Room
423 School Street - Kingstree, South Carolina

Members Present: Rev. Norman Gamble, Ms. Norma Bartelle, Mr. Kent Evans, Mr. Charles Garner, Mr. W. C. Henryhand,
Mr. Joseph Lee, and Mrs. Barbara McKenzie

Others Present: Dr. Yvonne Jefferson-Barnes, Dr. Bernice Cooper, Mr. Glen Kennedy, Ms. Christine Green, Mrs. Claire
Murdoch, Ms. Erica Barcus, Mrs. Sarah Boyd, Ms. Cynthia Brown, Mr. Leroy Campbell, Ms. Annie Chandler, Mr. Sam Giles,
Mrs. Wanda Giles, Mr. Levi Keith, Ms. Bonnie King, Mrs. Francis Moore, Dr. Fred Moore, Mr. Boykin Parson, Dr. Kerry
Singleton, Ms. Stephanie Tisdale, Attorney Charles Boykin, Attomey Helen McFadden, Attorney Shunna Vance, Mr. John
Sweeney, and Mrs. Joann Fulton

The meeting was called to order by the Chair. Mr. William Henryhand led the invocation.

Mark of Excellence
Hemingway Elementary 4t grade Student, Jesse Morris, led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Angela Brown, a 4t grade student at Hemingway Elementary, performed a solo, “Because of Who You Are,” during the
Mark of Excellence.

Rev. Gamble commended the students, and thanked Ms. Brown for preparing the “Mark of Excellence” for the meeting. He
also recognized parents and grandparents of the students.

Adoption of Agenda
A motion was made by Ms. Norma Bartelle and seconded by Mr. William Henryhand to adopt the agenda. The motion to

adopt the agenda was carried unanimously, (6-0). The Chair did not vote.

Public Comment
There were none

Approval of Minutes
A motion was made by Ms. Norma Bartelle and seconded by Mr. Kent Evans to approve the minutes from the June 28,

2010, Budget Committee and Regular Board Meetings, and the July 27, 2010, and August 3, 2010, Called Board Meetings.
The motion was carried unanimously (6-0). The Chair did not vote.

Action Items

A. A motion was made by Mr. Kent Evans and seconded by Mr. Charles Garner to approve a request from Hopewell Senior
Day Care Center, Inc. for the use of a block building on the back of D. P. Cooper Elementary School campus for an Adult
Day Care program.

A motion was made by Mr. William Henryhand and seconded by Mr. Joseph Lee to table the request.

The Chair asked Mr. Henryhand to withdraw his motion to table the request. Mr. Henryhand withdrew the motion.
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A motion was made by Mr. William Henryhand and seconded by Mr. Kent Evans to postpone the request.

Ms. Christine Green informed the Board that the administration did not recommend approval, because of liability and tort
insurance issues.

The motion to postpone was carried unanimously, (6-0). The Chair did not vote.

B. A motion was made by Mr. William Henryhand and seconded by Mr. Kent Evans to approve the Town of Greeleyville's
request for a Right of Way Easement to provide sewer system. The motion was carried unanimously, (6-0). The Chair did
not vote.

C. A motion was made by Mr. Kent Evans and seconded by Ms. Norma Bartelle to deny SES Providers the use of school
facilities to provide tutoring services.

Mr. Kennedy informed board members that the administration was concerned with liability issues, and the responsibility for
students, after normal school hours.

Three members voted in favor of the motion to deny SES Providers the use of school facilities: Ms. Norma Bartelle, Mr. Kent
Evans, and Mr. Joseph Lee. One member voted against the motion to deny: Mr. Charles Gamer. Two members abstained:
Mr. William Henryhand and Mrs. Barbara McKenzie. The motion to deny the request was carried, (3-1). The Chair did not
vote.

D. A motion was made by Ms. Norma Bartelle and seconded by Mr. Kent Evans to approve the Strategic
Planning/Southern Association of Colleges (SACS) and Schools Council on Accreditation and School Improvement (CASI).

Dr. Jefferson-Barnes stated that eight schools were up for SACS Accreditation this year, and in an effort to cut costs, and to
assure that all schools are working together, the administration was requesting a districtwide SACS Accreditation process.

The motion to approve the districtwide SACS Accreditation process was carried unanimously, (6-0). The Chair did not vote.

E. A motion was made by Ms. Norma Bartelle and seconded by Mr. Kent Evans to approve the second reading of Policy
BID - Board Member Compensation and Expenses. Six members voted in favor of the motion: Ms. Norma Bartelle, Rev.
Norman Gamble, Mr. Charles Garner, Mr. Kent Evans, and Mr. William Henryhand. One member opposed the motion: Mr.
Joseph Lee. One member abstained: Mrs. Barbara McKenzie. The motion was carried, (5-1).

F. A motion was made by Ms. Norma Bartelle and seconded by Mr. Kent Evans to approve the Commitments and planned
actions developed, during the July 26, 2010, Board Planning/Workshop Session.

Board Secretary Evans read the Commitments, and the planned actions for following through with the Commitments. The
Chair then asked Dr. Jefferson-Barnes for input regarding the Commitments. Dr. Jefferson-Barnes gave a prioritized listing
of things that the administration wished to accomplish: 1. Establishment of a clear salary schedule study; and 2.
Establishment of a Long range comprehensive facilities plan. She indicated that to complete the salary study, consultants
and staff would be involved, and that the study would cost from $5,000 to $7,000. Dr. Jefferson-Bares was not sure about
the cost to conduct the facilities study.

The motion to approve the Commitment and planned actions was carried unanimously, (6-0). The Chair did not vote.
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G. A motion was made by Mr. Kent Evans and seconded by Ms. Norma Bartelle to allow the administration to conduct a
Salary Study that would cost between $5,000 and $7,000.

When asked how long the study would take, Dr. Jefferson-Bames said that she hoped to present the salary study in
January 2011, to be placed into effect for 2011-2012 school year. Rev. Gamble asked that the studies be presented to the
Board prior to the meeting so that they will have an opportunity to review the documents.

The motion to allow the administration to conduct a salary study/review was carried unanimously, (6-0). The Chair did not
vote.

The Chair commended Dr. Jefferson-Bames on consultant work performed, at her request, during the last part of the school
year that increased the number of schools meeting AYP, from 4106.

Information Items

A. Project Change
Project Change is an intervention program coordinated by Mr. Joe Castle, who has informed the school district
of an 80% completion rate, with 75 participating students and families of the school district.

B. South Carolina School Boards Association Recognizes School Board Members

Since board members and leadership team training is a priority for the South Carolina School Boards
Association, the Association is honoring those individuals who, during the 2009-2010 school year, have reached
one of the six levels in the Boardmanship Institute. Mr. Lorenval Evans and Mr. Charles Garner have both
reached Level 3, and were being honored by the School Boards Association, with certificates and pins.

C. Recognition of Former Employee’s Contributions to Williamsburg County School District
Former WCSD Employee Francis Moore served more than 50 years as an employee and volunteer with the
school district. Board Members honored her with a certificate from the Board.

D. District Public Information Officer Elected to SC School Improvement Council Board of Trustees

Ms. Bonnie King, Director of Public Relations for the school district was recently been elected to the South
Carolina School Improvement Council Board of Trustees. She was recognized with a certificate from the Board.

E. School Improvement Leadership Certificate

Williamsburg County School District was awarded a School Improvement Leadership Certificate on June 28,
2010, in Columbia, for being first in line for their prompt and timely response and expedient submission of state
office requests in meeting deadlines.

F. Six District Schools Achieve AYP

Each year, the state will calculate a school or district's Adequate Yearly Progress (AYP) to determine if students
are improving their performance based on the established annual targets. Six (6) Williamsburg County Schools
made AYP for 2009-2010. Representatives from each of these schools were presented certificates by Board
Members as listed below.
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School Presenter School Representative(s)

Cades-Hebron Elementary Member Barbara McKenzie Principal Leroy Campbell

D. P. Cooper Elementary Member Kent Evans Principal Kerry Singleton

Greeleyville Elementary Member Norman Gamble Principal Sam Giles

St. Mark Elementary Member Norma Bartelle Principal Sarah Boyd

W. M. Anderson Primary Member Charles Garner Counselor Wanda Giles

Youth Academy Charter Member William Henryhand Principal Stephanie Tisdale &
Instructor Annie Chandler

G. Finance

The General Fund Financial Report was presented by Ms. Christine Green. When speaking with reference to the
teacher supply money, she emphasized to teachers that the state gave the Board the option of giving the funds to
teachers, or applying the funds toward the school district’s deficit. She said that the Board opted to give the
funds to the teachers. Teachers in attendance applauded the Board.

H. Curriculum and Instruction

Dr. Bernice Cooper stated that the S? PD Project Involvement is a professional development where each school
will have a sister high school. Teachers will discuss assessment, research-based curriculum, and plan model
lessons to increase scores in Math and Science. Three clusters, Kingstree, Hemingway, and C. E. Murray will
be formed.

Dr. Cooper, along with Ms. Berlinda Mack, then updated the Board on the issuance of textbooks. Ms. Mack
stated that the state department mandates the scanning of all books issued, for accountability and payment
purposes. Because of the change from SASI to Power School, some students may not have been issued books,
but most should have books.

The Lamp of Learning Awards Initiative was established in August 2010, as a method by which persons are
recognized for their contributions to the school district. Ten were issued in August, and the administration
expects to issue six next year. Criteria for eligibility to receive the award were share with the Board.

L. Building and Grounds

Mr. Boykin Parson provided an update on the maintenance vehicle-use log, stating that he felt good as to where
the department was with the use and upkeep of maintenance vehicles. Rev. Gamble asked if he had seen any
cost savings from last year, and Mr. Parson responded that he would provide a cost analysis at the next board
meeting. Mr. Henryhand asked for a comparison between last year and this year numbers, on the gallons of gas
used, and of the cost of maintenance.

When asked about the condition of the facility that houses the Youth Academy Charter School, Mr. Parson
informed the board that the building was not up to par, citing several weaknesses and needs for improvement, to
include leaks, electrical outlets, and structurally not sound. Mr. Henryhand asked about another facility to house
the charter school. Mr. Parson indicated that there were three buildings at Anderson Primary School in better
condition. Dr. Jefferson-Barnes stated that if the Board wished to make the decision to allow the charter school
to use on the district’s building, then it would be the Charter School’s responsibility to transport the building.

J. WCSD 2010-2011 Varsity and Junior Varsity Football Schedules were attached to the agenda.
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Board Member Input

Mr. Henryhand asked for a teacher/student ratio, and Dr. Jefferson-Barnes said as soon as the administration
was able to get a stable number, a report would be provided. Mr. Henryhand then asked for the total number of
uncertified teachers. Dr. Jefferson-Barnes said a report would be provided in September once the numbers
become stable.

Rev. Gamble thanked Ms. Cynthia Brown and the staff of Hemingway Elementary School for getting the
meeting together on such short notice.

Ms. Norma Bartelle commended Ms. Erica Barcus and Mr. Levi Keith for the meeting they had hosted.

Rev. Gamble also thanked the students who served as greeters for the meeting, and acknowledged their parents
and grandparents.

Executive Session
A motion was made by Mr. William Henryhand and seconded by Mr. Kent Evans that the Board convene in Executive to
discuss items listed on the agenda.

A. Legal Briefing

B. Personnel Action
1. Resignation
2. Elections

The motion was carried unanimously, (6-0). The Chair did not vote. The Board convened in Executive Session at 7:20 p. m.

Open Session

A motion was made by Mr. Joseph Lee and seconded by Mrs. Norma Bartelle that the Board convene in Open Session to
vote on any matters per Executive Session discussion. The motion was carried unanimously, (6-0). The Chair did not vote.
The Board convened in Open Session at 8:29 p. m.

Personnel Actions

Resignation

A motion was made by Mr. Kent Evans and seconded by Mrs. Norma Bartelle that the Board accept the resignation of Ms.
Ravi Dutt. The motion was carried unanimously, (6-0). The Chair did not vote.

Employment
A motion was made by Mr. Kent Evans and seconded by Mrs. Norma Bartelle that the Board accept the administration's

recommendation to employ the following personnel for 2010-2011 school year: Professional: Ms. Paula Dart. Mrs. Lisa
Durant, Ms. Charline Goodwin, & Ms. Chakonis Pressley. The motion was carried unanimously, (6-0). The Chair did not
vote.
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Retired

A motion was made by Mr. Kent Evans and seconded by Mrs. Norma Bartelle that the Board accept the administration’s
recommendation to employ the following retired personnel for an interim period pending the arrival of the newly hired
certified full-time teacher: Mrs. Dorothy Fulmore and Mrs. Judy M. Morris. The motion was carried unanimously, (6-0). The
Chair did not vote.

A motion was made by Mr. Kent Evans and seconded by Mrs. Norma Bartelle to authorize the Superintendent to execute a

mutual agreement with Mark Steinmetz regarding the return of school property. The motion was carried unanimously, (6-0).
The Chair did not vote.

Adjournment

A motion was made by Mrs. Norma Bartelle and seconded by Mrs. Barbara McKenzie that the meeting be adjourned. The
motion was carried unanimously, (6-0). The Chair did not vote. The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p. m.
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School Board Conferences for 2010 — July through December
1. NSBA T+L Conference - October 19-21, Phoenix, AZ
2. Risky Business Seminar — November 17-19, Myrtle Beach, SC
3. Legislative & Advocacy Conference & Delegate Assemble — December 3-5, Hilton Head, SC





